Mr. Steven James
21 Prospect Terrace
Micklefield
Leeds
LS25 4DJ

12 December 2009

Dear RSPB,

A friend and I (non-sexual) had cause to visit Fairburn Ings today, an Ings managed by your good selves in which are found birds and bird themed exhibits.

We could not help but remark upon how much more enjoyable our trip would have been if, as well as the usual ducks, swans and to a lesser extent moorhend, we were also able to view real live dinosaurs there.

A diplodocus, for example, could be put in a new pen beside the walkway between the feeding site and the car park, providing a point of interest for those making the journey between those two parts of the Ings.

We noted a build-out of the walkway, part-way along, which is presently not used for anything, so perhaps you already have plans to this effect.

It may also be nice to have some velociraptors, perhaps on a circular track around the edge of the site. It goes without saying that a flock of pterodactyls would perfectly complement the existing bird population.

The presently disused area of the site, to the left of the walkway on the approach to the bird feeding site, would make an excellent stegosaurus enclosure, and a number of these beasts in this area would provide an interesting prospect for passers-by on the road.

We were struggling to work out why this sort of thing had not already been done, as it seems rather an obvious idea and it would certainly help Fairburn Ings “stand out from the crowd” and draw in visitors who would otherwise not visit. (You may need to expand the car park for this.) Certainly no other Ings or other bird-viewing site in the north of England has this sort of attraction at present.

I have enclosed a diagram depicting how dinosaurs and waterfowl could be accommodated together in the Fairburn Ings habitat.

I look forward to hearing your views on this matter. If you would like any assistance with designing suitable enclosures for dinosaurs I would be only too happy to help.

Yours sincerely,

Mr. Steven James

